
Selectboard 

November 28, 2016 at 9:00 am 

Work Session Minutes 

 

 

Present: Diane Chapman, John Gannon, Vince Rice  Absent: Tom Fitzgerald, Susan Haughwout  

Others Present: Town Manager Scott Murphy, Christine Richter, Jessica DeFrancesco, Tom Consolino, 

Mary Fredette-Gathering Place, Gretchen Havreluk-Pool Learning Center, Terry Hyland-VNA, Cathy 

Aliberti-Green Mtn RSVP 

 

Meeting called to order at 9:07 am 

 

1. Visitors, public comments, changes to agenda 

 

2. FY18 budget discussion 

 Police-Chief Szarejko spoke to Board regarding Police Dept Budget 

 Social Services 

o Pool Learning Center 

 Gretchen Havreluk discussed Pool Learning Center programs 

o Gathering Place 

 Mary Fredette discussed the Gathering Place budget and how funds are spent. 

Also discussed the plans to create a satellite location in Wilmington.  

o Visiting Nurses Association 

 Terry Hyland discussed the Visiting Nurses Program  

o Green Mtn RSVP 

 Cathy Aliberti discussed Green Mtn RSVP programs and why the need to be put 

back in the budget as it was removed last year.    

 

3. Other Possible Items 

 

Chapman moved to adhourn at 10:45 am, Gannon second; all in favor. 

 

 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Jessica DeFrancesco 

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

Approved by the Wilmington Selectboard: 

 

 

 Absent 

________________________         ______________________        ____________________ 

Thomas Fitzgerald, Chair       Diane Chapman        Vince Rice, Clerk 

 

 Absent 

________________________     ______________________ 

Susan Joy Haughwout          John Gannon, Vice Chair  


